
 
 

 

TO: The Honorable Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Carla Hass 

DATE: December 5, 2022 
 

RE: Caldor Recovery update 

Please accept this memo as a weekly update to the activities surrounding the County of El 

Dorado’s recovery from the Caldor Fire as managed by the Recovery Operations Center’s (ROC) 

co-directors Sgt. Moke Auwae and me. 

Environmental Management 

• Alternate Program 

o 7255 Winding Way- Waiting on soil sample results 

o 5221 Butte Creek Road- waiting on soil sample results 

o USPS Parcel is waiting on soil sample results. 

o The above three parcels will receive a letter from EMD that a deed restriction will be placed 

on their properties due to the delinquencies in getting soil sample results.  

 

• USFS Parcels 

o Complete 

• Public Program 

o Complete 

Land Use 

• Fee Waivers – 126 received 

o Temporary Mobile Homes/Temporary Recreational Vehicles 

• 72 Received 

• 88 Approved (even if parcel owners didn't request a TRV/TMH but were 

eligible for temporary power and demo permit, we included TRV/TMH in the 

initial approval in case of future need) 

• Rebuild Permits – 58 received 

o 3 Building Permits Submitted & approved w/ Permit Fees Waived 

o 33 Building Permits Issued w/out Permit Fees Waived 

o 22 Building Permits Pending w/out Permit Fees Waived 

• TRV Building Permits – 49 Received 

o 34 Issued 

o 15 Pending 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Caldor Fire Recovery Operations Center 



Health and Human Services Agency 

• Long-Term Recovery 

o No update 

• Immediate Needs 

o No update 

• Social Worker 

o On December 1, 2022, the Social Worker will be at Pioneer Park Community Center from 

1:00 pm – 3:00 pm to support Caldor survivors. 

• Mental Health Worker 

o On November 30, 2022, the Mental Health Worker met at the Cameron Park library with 

the Salvation Army Disaster Case Managers and survivors.   

 

 

 


